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1. Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

We hope that your holidays were restful and filled with many blessings.  Please read this letter carefully, and make sure your son(s) read it too.

2. Troop Meetings - We will hold a regular troop meeting on Wednesday January 7.  Starting in February, we will once again reserve the first Wednesday of the month for a patrol leader planning meeting.

3. During our open house in December 10, several prospective scouts visited us.  Thanks to everyone who helped make the evening a success!  Thanks to all the scouts who invited friends to attend



4. January 23 - 25 - Klondike Derby Troop Campout.   This is one of the most popular camping trips we attend each year.  We will be sleeping in a rustic cabin, at Tunnel Mill Scout Reservation.  During the day on Saturday the scouts use their scout skills in competitive events against other patrols from our district.  During the events the scouts transport their gear on their own sled.  Reservations for this campout must be made by January 21.

5. Fort Knox Campout - Feb 20-22.   We are returning back to Camp Tecumsah, at Otter Creek Park.  Over the last year new HEATED cabins were built.  The PLC plans once again to have activities at Otter Creek, swim in Fort Knox's pool and to attend the youth recreation center.  Webelos Scouts from area Packs, and parents of our scouts are invited to attend.   The facility has limited capacity, approximately 80 bunks.  The first 80 who register will be able to attend.

6. 2005 National Scout Jamboree - 9 scouts from our troop are registered to attend the National Scout Jamboree in August 2005.  The council still has a few spots open for this once in a lifetime event, but they are going fast!  Any scout who may be interested should speak with Mr. Zimmerer, or Mr. Barr.


7. Flower Sale
 - 
Vince Heuser and Mike Michalak are leading this year's flower sale, thank you Vince and Mike!  This annual sale greatly benefits our scouts, and the troop.  Mike and Vince need everyone's help.  Please contact them and let them know what you would like to do.  Look for more information about this year's sale in next month's newsletter.
 

Yours in Scouting,

Frank Hulsman

Assistant Scoutmaster

�Frank, several indicated they would join, but I have no signed apps yet.  Maybe we can formally welcome new members next month.


�We need to check with Mike Michalak and Vince Heuser on the date for the sales kickoff.  Also, in past years, we have always had a parents meeting of the entire Flower Committee to go over jobs needed to be done, sign ups etc.


�Yes.  We have no recipients this year, but our troop will receive the Pope Paul VI award.





The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


